
  Public Comment Form 

Name:*     _________________________________          Organization*:    ___________________________ 
 

Email*:      _________________________________          Phone*:    ________________________________ 
 
Meeting: __________________________________          Date:    __________________________________ 

 
□  LA County Public Works may contact me for clarification about my comments 
*Per Brown  Act, completing this information is optional.  At a minimum, please include an identifier so that you 

may be called upon to speak. 

____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________
____________________________________________________

Comments 

To review the guidance documents and for more information, visit www.SafeCleanWaterLA.org 

Phone participants and the public are encouraged to submit public comments (or a request to make a public 
comment) to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov.  All public comments will become part of the official record. 

Please complete this form and email to SafeCleanWaterLA@dpw.lacounty.gov by at least 5:00pm the day prior to 
the meeting with the following subject line: “Public Comment: [Watershed Area] [Meeting Date]”  

(ex. “Public Comment: USGR 4/8/20”).   
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	Name:*: Malibu Creek Watershed Group (Kelly Fisher)
	Organizaton*: City of Agoura Hills
	Email*: kfisher@agourahillscity.org
	Phone*: 818-597-7338 
	Meetng: NSMB WASC Meeting
	Date: 4/10/2025
	LA County Public Works may contact me for clarifcaton about my comments: LA County Public Works may contact me for clarifcaton about my comments
	Text7: The Malibu Creek Watershed Management Group (WMG), which includes a majority of the municipalities within the NSMB Watershed Area, is responsible for protecting and improving water quality in the Watershed on behalf of our citizens. These citizens provide the funding the WASC is tasked with investing on their behalf. Two water quality priorities - nutrients and bacteria - have been identified as most critical for the Watershed. Being one of the primary pollutants of concern in the NSMB watershed, bacteria loading also played a major part in the Reasonable Assurance Analysis (RAA) for the watershed. And while the RAA provides a great simulation of the pollutant issues, in order to effectively address these priorities, the WMG needs a good understanding of the sources of these pollutants and how they potentially impact aquatic life and recreational beneficial uses in the watershed. Understanding the sources of pollutants is really the link to allow agencies in the watershed to effectively plan their projects to successfully address the issue. To this end, the WMG has already invested in a study to better understand issues related to nutrients, algae, and stream community health that is leading to more effective programs to improve these conditions, potentially through alternative approaches such as stream restoration. The WMG is seeking support from the WASC for a complementary study focused on bacteria, and most importantly, potential impacts to recreational beneficial uses in the Watershed. The proposed Bacteria Source Identification and Implementation Study will leverage our existing resources used to conduct monitoring of traditional fecal indicator bacteria to also collect additional data on human sources. The additional data will help ensure that our limited resources have the greatest possible benefit for reducing risk to people recreating in the Watershed. Current science and guidance from USEPA and the State Water Board support a focus on human sources that are more likely to contain the pathogens responsible for risk in recreational waters. By funding the Study, the WASC can support the WMG in siting, designing, and implementing projects that will yield the greatest protection of public health.


